
 

 
 
 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
May I take this opportunity on behalf of Mr. Paul Lander, Lady Captain, 
Lady President and all of our main committee members to wish each and 
everyone of you a very special Christmas and a happy, healthy and 
positive 2021. 
 
Returning to the golf club on the 2nd Dec. hasn’t been so easy, I do not 
want to again go over the information already sent to you all by Mr. Ray 
Hunter, you must now realise what the committee has been working with 
such as, government rules, England golf rules and Covid-19, As your 2020 
Captain I congratulate and thank our committee members that have been 
working so hard through very trying times. 
 
I would ask all members to please bear with us a little longer allowing our 
team to conclude everything regarding handicaps, competitions and so on. 
 
May I take again some time to thank our greens committee working closely 
with Mike Lander keeping the course as playable as possible, not forgetting 
our professional Paul Woodcock working hard behind the scenes putting 
together new ideas, golf deals and so on. 
 
Finally and to conclude I would again like to wish you all a very happy 
Christmas and New year and to give my very best wishes to our new 2021 
Captains team. 
 
Joe Waterworth, 
 
Captain 2020. 


